
January 23, 2023       Testimony by:  Malinda Weninger 
         Bismarck, ND 58504 
Dear Members of the Human Services Committee: 
 
I am writing regarding HB1200 
 
 
I support this bill.   
 
 
People are getting injured.  People I know.    
 
My friend died and said that if she dies – consider her covid vaccination.  She was forced to get her 
vaccinations to work in the nursing home.  After her second booster (her fourth vaccine), she said, I 
feel like my body is shutting down and that is what happened. 
 
My back door neighbor – age 50 – currently in Colorado for rehab due to a stroke and brain aneurysm.  
Stated has had all the shots and has never felt good since.  Place of employment highly encouraged 
vaccination. 
 
36 year old acquaintance died 3 days before his wedding.  Place of employment required covid 
vaccination.   His dad lived with him and said that after each vaccine his son felt worse.  His son died 
from a massive heart attack. 
 
I know of MANY stories similar. 
 
The last thing we need is to be injecting this poison into our children.  Please do not put this in the 
childhood immunization schedule.  This is the reason there is so much allergies, autoimmune diseases, 
childhood diabetes and ADHD issues with our children today. 
 
People know their own bodies and need to make decisions for their own body.  Not some 
governmental agency.   
 
Please protect ND Citizens. 
 
North Dakota needs to be a LEADER not a FOLLOWER. 
 


